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Introduction
Welcome to the ninth issue of the Social Exclusion Action Planning Newsletter!

As we start a new year, we thought that this would be a good point to reflect on what the Network has achieved since the Action Planning Conference in February 1999, where it was decided to establish the Network:

· the successful application to the Library & Information Commission for seed-funding to set up the Network

· a growing membership, currently standing at: 

Organisational: 22 joined, 3 invoiced; 

Individual: 1 joined; 

Enquiries about membership: 12

· the publication of a pilot Newsletter and then 7 further monthly issues 

· the national launch of the Network at the Public Library Authorities Conference in October 1999

· the well-attended Briefing in Bradford in November 1999, jointly organised with the Yorkshire & Humberside Branch of the Library Association

· two meetings of Network members.

With plans in the pipeline for the London-based Seminar in March, the National Conference in April, the joint event with the NW Branch of the LA also in April, and a joint event with the Office for Public Management later in the year, the Network is going from strength to strength!

We are looking forward to seeing you at the Network events!

With very best wishes for the New Year,

John Pateman & John Vincent


News from the Research Project, Public Library Policy and Social Exclusion
This Project is funded by the Library & Information Commission and is being led by Leeds Metropolitan University in partnership with the London Borough of Merton and Sheffield City Libraries.

Working Paper 
The next Working Paper has just been published. This is:

Central and local government policies and social exclusion by Martin Dutch (no.10)

The Papers are available free of charge from:

Rebecca Linley, School of Information Management, Leeds Metropolitan University, The Grange, Beckett Park Campus, Leeds LS6 3QS

tel: 0113-2832600 x 3661

email: <r.linley@lmu.ac.uk>

Web Page
Just in case you missed this, the Project now has a Web page at: 

<http://www.lmu.ac.uk/ies/dmudd/dmudd1.htm>


National Literacy Trust
As I mentioned in the December Newsletter, I had a very useful meeting with Neil McClelland (Director) and Liz Attenborough ("Read On") in early December. They are keen to work with the Network as partners, and to involve public libraries in regional partnership work, and would like to use the Network as one means of making contact with potential partners. 

They began by outlining some of their existing successful partnerships: Newcastle Literacy Trust, a pioneering venture with Newcastle City Council, which "has become recognised as a national model for developing an innovative, community-wide approach to raising literacy standards across the city"
; Literacy Partnerships Network, a network of authorities (including public libraries) and other organisations who want to share ideas and improve practice, developing more effective leadership and moving away from the provider-led model (Neil and Liz thought that our Network could well link closely with this Network); and "Read On - Write Away!", the Derbyshire/Derby City literacy initiative.

The Trust are keen to develop regional partnerships, involving the National Year of Reading coordinators, the Regional Development Agencies, regional government officers, and public librarians, and would like to use our Network as their first point of contact for recruiting public librarians. I have sent them a copy of our list of members, so that they can see the geographical spread of authorities which are keen to develop initiatives for tackling social exclusion, and so you may well be hearing from them!

News you may have missed
Lawsuit settled
"Barron (Wis) Area School District officials settled an eight-month-old federal lawsuit October 8 by agreeing not to remove or restrict four gay-themed books from the high-school library based on their content ... the suit challenged the board's withdrawal last December of Baby Be-Bop and its decision to find less explicit replacements for The Drowning of Stephan Jones, When someone you know is gay, and Two Teenagers in Twenty ... Since [a parent] challenged the books in April 1998, the board has revisited restricting and/or removing the titles on several occasions."

Section 28 (1)

"The grip of Section 28 tightened this week as teachers and local authorities reacted in panic to a threat by extreme religious groups to peruse 'every instance' of gay-related public spending ... [I]n Corby, Northam[p]tonshire, a women's group were planning a High Court appeal after a routine £700 grant for office equipment was withheld on the advice of borough lawyers until their constitution is re-written to remove references to services for women 'exploring their sexuality'. They have been told this could be interpreted as encouraging 'experimentation' with gay sex. And ... in Bristol, drama students performed their college Christmas musical with last-minute script changes ordered by a tutor. Two minor lesbian characters were thus shown to break up acrimoniously before the finale rather than begin a life-long relationship as the students had originally intended."

Section 28 (2)
"A major millennium survey due to be published [week commencing 20 December] will reveal that the vast majority of UK citizens are opposed to homophobia and back the repeal of Section 28."


Brief Review
Gregory L Reese and Ernestine Hawkins Stop talking, start doing: attracting people of color to the library profession. American Library Association, 1999. £23.95 (0 8389 0762 8)

This is a well-argued case for libraries to "stop talking" about their employment practices and to "start doing" in order to make some real impact on their staffing profiles. Whilst the general principles do, of course, apply in the UK, nevertheless this book is intended for use in the US, and much of its content is very US-specific. The argument is put simply and powerfully:
"We simply must open the doors of our profession to ethnic minorities. We hear too often that the library profession is simply inhospitable to anyone who does not fit the stereotypical librarian background: white, privileged, with cultural enthusiasms, tastes and habits of social interaction associated with an Ivy League background. Many African American library professionals outwardly describe the library and information science profession as one with a 'hostile climate for minorities' ... Many in the library profession reject the notion of its being guilty of racist hiring practices ... Nevertheless, many ethnic minorities describe a hostile climate during interviews and employment in libraries that prevents them from feeling welcome. Ethnic minorities are beginning to speak out against the general insensitivity that the profession has projected towards minorities and their cultures." (p9)
Whilst I would not recommend the purchase of this book for staff libraries (because of the lack of specific relevance to the UK situation), I would suggest that you try to borrow a copy to see what ideas you pick up - we do urgently need to tackle similar issues here in the UK.
JV


DCMS Policy Guidelines: Libraries for all: social inclusion in public libraries - policy guidance for local authorities in England
Don't forget that responses to this consultation document are due in by 31 January 2000 to Mark Mason, Department for Culture, Media and Sport, Room 103, 2-4 Cockspur Street, London SW1Y 5DH (tel: 0171-211 6178; fax 0171-211 6195; e-mail <mark.mason@culture.gov.uk>)

At the Network meeting on 2 December, we also agreed that we would send a Network response to DCMS - please let me have your comments by 15 January 2000.

Finally, as noted in the last issue of the Newsletter, Kevin Harris at the Community Development Foundation has arranged with CSG for an on-line discussion group to formulate responses to the document; you can join in on <libraries@p4t.org.uk>.

JV


This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent. Please send any comments or items for inclusion in the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

tel/fax: 01392 256045






January 2000
� Building a literate nation: Annual Report 1998/99 


� American Libraries Nov 1999 30 (10), p15


� the Government has announced its intention to repeal Section 28 as part of the Local Government Bill


� from Pink Paper 17 December 1999, p1


� from Pink Paper 17 December 1999, p1
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